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His Excelleny Eng. Sahel Abdul Hadi Majali, Minister of Transpiration 
It is my great pleasure to be here today, on behalf of the Government and people of Japan, for the signing of the Exchange of Notes of the Project for Improvement of Airport Security Equipment at Queen Alia International Airport.

Security is one of the prerequisites for sustainable development and a most challenging issue to all nations around the world.
In this regard, I fully recognize that Jordan is facing this challenge seriously due to its unique geographical features and Japan highly evaluates the efforts that Jordan has been making at several levels.
In response to Jordan’s efforts, Japan decided to extend a grant aid on July 14, 2009,  which is worth One billion Four hundred and Thirty Seven million Japanese Yen(￥1,437,000,000), approximately Ten Million Five hundred thousand Jordan Dinar  (JD15,000,000) at the current exchange rate, as one of the outcomes of His Majesty’s visit to Japan in April.
I am very pleased to work closely together with Jordanian colleagues in coping with dangerous threats. 
We will continue to commit ourselves to take every possible measure to counter the threat to the international community.
I strongly believe that this Grant will contribute not only to enhancing the safety and security of Jordanian people but also to the stability in this region by providing the security equipment such as X-ray systems for cargo, explosive detection tomography systems　and so on at Queen Alia International Airport, which users are expected to increase dramatically when the construction for expanding its facilities is completed in the near future.

As a matter of fact, the year 2009 is a memorable year for both Jordan and Japan. This year marks the 10th anniversary of His Majesty King Abdullah Ⅱ Ibn Al Hussein’s ascension to the throne, the 20th anniversary of the enthronement of His Majesty the Emperor of Japan, the 50th anniversary of the marriage of Their Majesties the Emperor and Empress of Japan, and the 55th anniversary of the establishment of diplomatic relations between Japan and Jordan.
And I firmly believe that this new Grant will further strengthen the existing mutual understanding and friendship between the two countries.
Before closing my remarks, I like to take this opportunity to express my heartfelt gratitude to the Government and people of the Hashemite Kingdom of Jordan for extending a warm welcome and providing support to myself and the people of Japan.
Thank you
